
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council Meeting of 22 May 2003 

21. HAWKINS ROAD/LOWER STYX ROAD/MARSHLAND ROAD INTERSECTION 
 
 The Board considered a report from the City Streets Manager requesting approval to install turning 

restriction signs in conjunction with the proposed safety works.   
 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1. That vehicles be prohibited from turning right from Marshland Road into Hawkins Road at its 

intersection with Lower Styx Road. 
 
 2. That vehicles be prohibited from turning right from Hawkins Road into Marshland Road at its 

intersection with Lower Styx Road. 
 
 3. That vehicles travelling along Lower Styx Road be prohibited from entering and proceeding west 

along Hawkins Road at its intersection with Marshland Road. 
 
 


